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Confluence Investment Management offers various asset allocation products which are managed using 

“top down,” or macro, analysis.  We publish asset allocation thoughts on a weekly basis in a special 

section within our Daily Comment report, updating the piece every Friday.   

 

June 16, 2017 

 

Last week, the Federal Reserve published its Financial Accounts of the United States report, 

more commonly called the “Flow of Funds” data.  The report offers a plethora of insights into 

the economy.  This week we want to examine the household debt situation. 

 

In Q1, household debt reached $15.1 trillion, up 3.4% from the previous year. 

 

 
 

Although the growth in liabilities is positive for consumption, note that the current growth rate is 

well below the 9.8% average from 1946 through 2006.  As we will show below, deleveraging 

continues but the pace has slowed dramatically.  Still, part of the reason for sluggish growth is 

that households are simply not borrowing as quickly as what we have seen in the postwar period. 

 

As noted, deleveraging has continued but the pace has slowed to a crawl. 
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Household debt (non-profit debt is not meaningful) is down to 78.2% of GDP after peaking at 

97.7%.  It is virtually impossible to determine the “correct” or sustainable level of debt, but a 

solid case can be made that any reading above 60% is probably not manageable over the long 

run.  Of course, there are three ways this ratio can decline, falling levels of debt, rising real GDP 

relative to debt or rising inflation relative to debt.  The lack of inflation has probably prevented 

an even larger drop in this ratio. 

 

Low interest rates have reduced the servicing costs. 
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This chart shows household debt service costs as a percentage of after-tax income.  Debt service 

costs rose steadily from 1993 into 2007.  The combination of falling interest rates and the level 

of debt has led to a sharp drop in debt service costs.  At these levels of debt service, one would 

expect that households would be encouraged to expand their debt levels.  However, the 

“hangover” from the debt crisis has not yet diminished.   

 

As long as households are reluctant to borrow, economic growth will remain slow and inflation 

low.  This combination should lead to moderate policy tightening from the FOMC and an 

extended business cycle.  If borrowing were to increase, these conditions might change but, for 

the foreseeable future, we expect borrowing to remain sluggish and economic growth to remain 

weak as well.   

 

 
Past performance is no guarantee of future results.  Information provided in this report is for educational and illustrative purposes 
only and should not be construed as individualized investment advice or a recommendation.  The investment or strategy discussed 
may not be suitable for all investors.  Investors must make their own decisions based on their specific investment objectives and 
financial circumstances.  Opinions expressed are current as of the date shown and are subject to change.   
 
This report was prepared by Confluence Investment Management LLC and reflects the current opinion of the authors. It is based 
upon sources and data believed to be accurate and reliable. Opinions and forward looking statements expressed are subject to 
change. This is not a solicitation or an offer to buy or sell any security. 


